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    St. James Lutheran Church 
     Worship - Christian Education / Youth - Fellowship - Outreach 

 

We invite you to  participate in 
the synod-wide Bible reading 

plan this summer!  

 

 

Remarkable Mark -                                                
Summer Bible Study  

Itõs that time of year again! Another summer, another NC         

Synod online Bible study sponsored by the NC Synodõs            

Engage The Bible Task Group (A Book of Faith Ministry). 

 

This year's Remarkable Mark will begin July 15 and may 
be read as daily posts on Facebook, or daily emails 
which come to your inbox,  

 

The Gospel of Mark is written in a straightforward style that doesnôt 
mince words. The Gospel can be divided into three parts centering 
on Jesusô discipleship. The first and last sections proclaim him as 
Messiah. In the middle Jesus tries to prepare his friends for the 

surprising way things will unfold.  

 

Let's read this remarkable Gospel together! 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001MnBo2bFg3k5RNt3XmrSYu0caoh-Wl2UQGh3etwYoHKjzb1bwju7OnKt7eCF4eYM8Q0HCiDdpaVML0RvjdLzF2NGMVXJyVRNr-y7pnR9tTTg4j-nQS-DU8YGQj87QjN1cqxSwXGkRhYi_RAHdfFyF_2rviR8xCoxeInmyYodGjRtDJzZkRDMgJV_9gQcuRjB7&c=li7BaTX4bn4jex4ITQwiYk_G7pTr9rQCg
https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/manage/optin?v=001oGSL6wu1SRbUrUURMNCmlN7UQIKCMbEkzNC-AhSB-LlBn1VAwyu6Y94M5HkUz9rhKP70HW137QiXN6jQnTlMaFwd1TycWWdjD_z6WC2elnU%3D
https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/manage/optin?v=001oGSL6wu1SRbUrUURMNCmlN7UQIKCMbEkzNC-AhSB-LlBn1VAwyu6Y94M5HkUz9rhKP70HW137QiXN6jQnTlMaFwd1TycWWdjD_z6WC2elnU%3D
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Vacation Bible School   July 16 ñ20th  

9:00ñ12:00 
  

Kids will have fun as they explore the Bible , make 

new friends , sing songs, and learn how Jesus 

works through them in their everyday lives .  

Campers discover Bible truths  that excite and chal-

lenge them. At Barnyard Roundup, kids discover that 

Jesus knows them by name, rounds them up, and 

brings them home.  

 

 

He is with us always and forever ð no matter way!  

Now, thatõs a VBS with purpose!  

 

Register your child today:   https://form.jotform.com/81505154184150 

Or pick up a registration form in the foyer. 

Supplies needed for VBS:  

 

Plastic lids (ex. 16 oz. sour cream)   Yarn    Napkins  

Yellow foam sheets     Paper Towels    Crayons  

Round paperclips     Jello Cups    Markers  

Self-adhesive magnets    Juice boxes    Construction paper  

2x6 board      Animal Cracers   Glue  

Mod podge      Straws    Scotch Tape  

Metallic permanent markers   Small paper plates   Paper  

https://form.jotform.com/81505154184150
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Thoughts on the 2018 NC Synod Assembly - ñWe are church for the sake of the world," 
from your St. James voting delegate. 

 
 
This isnôt a story about a church in NC. This is a story about ñThe Church - ELCAò and how NC plays their part, 
and on the flip side, how the greater church affects NC and from the theme, the world. 
 
Some stats: there were slightly more than 498 voting members and, including guests and others, just over 500 folks pre-
sent (past Bishop Bolick being one of the guests). 
 
One portion of the first day of synod assembly was dedicated to hearing reports from the various agencies and institu-
tions which work in, through, or alongside the North Carolina Synod. A few examples: 

Agape+Kure Beach Ministries 
Randy Youngquist-Thurow greeted the assembly on behalf of Agape+Kure Beach Ministries. He shared a story about a 
boy whose life was changed by the love of Christ embodied by camp counselors. The boy learned that God loved him 
even though he was bad sometimes. He invited us to use the gifts God has given us in the ministries of Camp Agape and 
The Kure Beach Faith Center. 

Novus Way Ministries 
The new director of Novus Way, Bo Harris, explained his leadership style of support a bit about the mission of the various 
campuses of Novus Way which include Lutheranch , Lutheridge, Lutherock, and Luther Springs. 

NC Women of the ELCA 
Susan Harris, president of the North Carolina Women of the ELCA, addressed the assembly. The theme for the annual 
gathering is Commissioned to Go: Love, Serve, Pray, Proclaim, Give. Mrs. Harris pulled items out of a bag to show some 
of the ways the NC Women of the ELCA serve Godôs children: pop-tabs, box tops for education, quilts, cash, and empty 
prescription bottles. She asked that we keep the Women of the ELCA in our prayers as they continue their ministry. 

Home Mission Foundation 
A video was shown which explained how the Home Mission Foundation helps to support seminarians financially. New 
pastors Andrea and Kyle Bates and Brook Seaford were interviewed about the ways they experienced Godôs blessings 
through the scholarships they received. They expressed feeling cared for, loved, and supported throughout seminary in 
part because of the gifts from Home Mission Foundation, which is a part of the North Carolina Men in Mission. 

NC Men in Mission 
Focused on providing resources to, and building relationships with, people across North Carolina, Lutheran Men in Mis-
sion meet at homes, local taverns, brown bag lunch, ball parks, and farm shops building relationships. Mentoring relation-
ships are being formed with young men in congregations. Men walk together on their faith journey, praying for and help-
ing one another in the ways they need. They are exploring ways to work with Lutheran Services Carolinas to help those 
who are still recovering from Hurricane Matthew. Interestingly several of the initiatives mentioned originated at St. James 
(and are still ongoing). We have set a bar worth emulating! 

Prayer and a joyful noise were interwoven throughout the Assembly. God was present and the Spirit guided us to carry 
out our mission to put in place proper leadership, policy and resolutions in benefit to the church and His kingdom. 

Bishop Smith announced a new synod vision to the assembly. The synod staff is committed to this new vision and they 
look forward to being in conversation with folks across the synod about it. 

Submitted by George Sachno 
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Esther Arne, past member of St James 
and widow of Harry Arne. Harry was 
very involved in the church and LMM. 
A paving brick to his memory is on the 
memorial walk at Camp Agape.  

Bishop Tim Smith installing new Deacons of the NC Synod at the Synod Assembly 

Pastor Carl Rosenberg (left) and colleagues recognized for 25 years as a pastor at Synod Assembly  

Images from the NC Synod Assembly -  June 1-2, 2018 
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Property Ministry Update  

Hello St. James Family! 

Your Property Team has had a busy month!  Hopefully you have noticed some of the changes around the 
Campus.   

South End HVAC BUILD BACK Project:   
We are beginning to build back duct soffits, a mechanical closet and closing off a doorway as well as re-installing 
the cabinets and benches in the lower level hallway.  We are continuing with this build-back phase and ask for 
assistance throughout this work.  Framing carpentry, drywall installation, drywall finishing, and painting are the 
skills required. Let me or anyone on the Property Team know if you are able to assist. 
We ask for your continued patience and understanding as we minister and worship during this period.  Until fur-
ther notice, the Nursery and lower level Classroom continue to be relocated in the back portion of the Fellowship 
Hall.     

HVAC Compressor Security Cages:  
Yes, we are planning and preparing to secure the new compressor units. Weôre coordinating with the contractor to 
install the four cages at a cost of $2,300.  

 

Window Replacement Project:   
The second floor east and south side windows along with the lower level windows were replaced thanks to a gen-
erous donor!  That project was completed in early June with the exception of one window that had to be special 
ordered and we expect that to be completed by the time this Messenger is published.  Those windows will not 
only approve our appearance, but they will save energy dollars each and every month! 

 

Parking Lot Marking and Minor Repairs:  
You have likely noticed by now that weôve taken some time to remark our handicap parking spaces allowing for 
more space. We have this planned as a two phase project and weôre currently in Phase One.  Phase Two involves 
more temporary repairs to some of the more severe uneven areas of the parking lot. 

 

Office/Annex Exterior Painting:  
Many thanks to Brad Osterman for taking the lead on the exterior painting of the Office/Annex with both labor 
and funding. The final exterior color is going to be a Falls Creek Griege with white trim and doors.   

 

Office Interior Painting:  
Many thanks to George Sachno for taking lead of painting the interior Office/Admin area and Pastorôs Office. 
The goal will be to complete these two areas before moving to the adjacent rooms in the Office. 

 

Eagle Scout Project:   
Troop 747 Life Scout Holden Moorefield is going through the planning process to landscape the area around the 
four new HVAC compressors on the east side of the building. His project will include building a 4ô privacy fence 
with gate, laying weed block, laying gravel and adding a 4ô x 6ô cement pad extending the stair platform.  

 
Calendar items:   

·   The next Property Ministry Team Meeting is Monday, July 9 at 6:30 pm in the Annex.  

·    The Property Ministry Team sponsored Church Work Day is Saturday, July 21 beginning at   
 8:30 am.  Please join us!  

We need your assistance with many of these projects.....if you have talents, skills or interests in helping with car-
pentry, plumbing, electrical, painting, or landscaping please contact any Property Ministry Team member. 

 

Sincerely, Todd Burns - Property Ministry Team Chairperson. (910) 308-5431. 
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Gentlemen,  

fellowship, community service, and spiritual growth are components of every-
thing we do.  All Men are invited to join us every Sunday morning at 9:00 am 
in the Fellowship Hall or Annex for breakfast and Bible Study.   

Events in July include: 

· Our monthly ñTheology on Tapò gathering is on Wednesday, July 11, from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.  
Weôll be back at The Tap House on Hay Street in downtown.  Mark your calendarsécome join us for 
good food, great beer (or tea) and the comradery among Christian Men!  **Make note this is the sec-
ond Wednesday due to the holiday the first week.** 

· Our monthly LMM Business Meeting is Sunday, July 8, 9 am (Fellowship Hall or Annex). 

· Young Men (H.S.) Combined Bible Study, Sunday, July 15, 9 am (Fellowship Hall). 

· Our monthly (third Tuesday of every month) Brown Bag Bible Study, is Tuesday, July 17. 

Z   11:30 am to 1 pm, Fellowship Hall.   

Z  Bible Study starts promptly at 12/noon and ends NLT 12:45pm.  

Z  Bring your own lunch. Coffee, water and lemonade will be provided.    

Z  Bible Study Facilitated by tbd. 

· Honeycutt Park clean-up is Saturday, July 21 beginning at 7:30 am. Honeycutt Park is located at          
352 Devers St.  This is followed by our Church Work Day on campus beginning at 8:30 am.   

Below is an overview of events throughout the remainder of 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For questions contact Todd Burns, (910) 308-5431 or burnst37@gmail.com. 

Single or Special Events/Activities:  (look for information flyers/sheets on each in the future) 

Event POC Date Location 

 

Vacation Bible School 

(provide assistance) 

 

Steve 

Hohman 

 

July 16-19 

 

St. James Lutheran Church 

One Year To Live Retreat  George 

Sachno 

September 

21-23, 2018 

Tracyõs Camp SC 

13th  Annual Youth Fish for 

Fun 

Todd 

Burns 

September 

22, 2018 

Pechmann Fishing Education Center 

(7489 Raeford Rd, Cumberland County) 

Fall Menõs Retreat Todd and 

George 

October 5-6, 

2018 

Gerhard Cabin, Camp Agape and Con-

ference Center, (1369 Tyler Dwar Ln, 

Fuquay Varina, NC) 

Agape Fall Work Day  Todd October 20, 

2018 

Agape Camp and Conference Center, 

(1369 Tyler Dwar Ln, Fuquay Varina, NC) 



 

Coffee & Conversation Hosts 
 

 
 

 

 

7/01  -  Worship & Music Teams 

7/08  -  Youth: Team 2 

7/15  -  Youth: Team 3 

7/22  - Endowment & Finance 

7/29  - Youth: Team 1 

Attendance Figures                         

            for June 2017   

 

 

 

 

6/03  -  109 

6/10  -   78 

6/17  -    91 

6/24  -    83 
 

Prime Timers  
We meet every first Tuesday for a potluck lunch and fellowship. 

    Our next meeting is August 7 at Noon  
 

NO MEETING IN JULY  
 

Prime Timers is a group of active, fun loving people 50+ a years old and above 
who meet the first Tuesday of each month in the Fellowship Hall of Saint 
James for a delicious pot luck buffet.       

                 After the meal, an interesting  program is enjoyed, usually a guest 
speaker or some   kind of entertainment. 

 
  

 

Offering Counters 

 

7/02  - Sarah Parrish, Suzi Wilkinson 

7/09  - Barbara Azzarelli, Linda Stellfox 

7/16  - Brad Dunning, Joe Lehner 

7/23  - Laura Walters, Joanie EIssinger 

7/30  - Jim Schlenker, Stella SanMiguel 
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We now accept credit cards  

 

You can donate with your credit card  

Click here   or use QR Code  

 

 

We recycle ink cartridges and use the 

proceeds to further our ministries. 

You can drop them in the bin outside 

of the Fellowship Hall. 

The Messenger  July 2018  

!!!!  SPECIAL NOTICE  !!!! 

If you are looking for a good contractor to do any of the following items: 

Lawn Care - Landscaping - Tree Removal - Pressure Washing 

Painting (interior and exterior) 
 

Contact Karrie Hawkins at (910) 978-9105.  Karrie provides the lawn care at Saint James and is 
highly recommended by the Saint James Lutheran Church Property Committee Team.   
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https://squareup.com/store/saint-james-lutheran-church
https://squareup.com/store/saint-james-lutheran-church

